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Grand Knight Chris Nsor 994-1985 
 asukokim@ca.rr.com  
Chaplain Fr. Binh Nguyen 826-0760 
 frbinh@sticypress.org 

Deputy Grand Knight Paulo Morales 761-4287(H) 296-8360(C) 
 pmmorales7@yahoo.com  
Chancellor David Dunn 252-3588(C) 
 Dadunn528@yahoo.com 
Warden Jorge Rodriguez (562)865-7090(H) (562)522-8342(C) 
  morenokids82@gmail.com 

Recorder  David Hallum (562)235-3588(H) (562)235-3588(C) 
    David_hallum@msn.com 

Financial Secretary Michael Mercer 821-4276 
 Mmercer38@gmail.com 

Treasurer Bill Mead (562)865-0450(H) (714)349-8538(C) 
 willyme@aol.com  

Advocate Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 816-5037 
 Bvl7cpo@gmail.com 

Inside Guard Curtis E. Fuller 615-0733(C) 
 circlehook55@att.net 

Outside Guard Anthony Bucag 620-9326(C) 
 abucag@yahoo.com 

1 Year Trustee William J. Serb III PGK* 826-6029 
 Serbthe3rd@att.net 

2 Year Trustee Rolando Arenz DD, PGK* (562)708-0258 
    rollya@verizon.net 

3 Year Trustee Richard Tkach PGK* 829-7289 
    Tkman9291@aol.com       

Lecturer Irvin Cuevas (562)594-8081(H) (310)480-8281(C) 
 irvcuevas@gmail.com  

Field Agent Mark McEniry FIC (562)493-3394(W) (562)682-3394(C) 

 Mark.mceniry@kofc.org 

District Deputy Rolando Arenz DD, PGK (562)708-0258 
 rollya@verizon.net 

* Note*  

These Knights are designated as Alternate Delegates, their duty is to fill in for the 

GK or DGK when they are unable to carry out their duties such as attending 

meeting.   
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Anna hangarther – David Dunn’s, Carlos Ramirez’ & Rolly Arenz’ Friend 

Esperanza Alvardo Perez – Mother of Son-in-Law Cirilo 

Cirilo & Elvira Diaz – Cirilo’s Parents     Tom DiDonna – Bill Mead’s Uncle 

Tom Dodge – PFN, PCP, PGK, PDD     Paul Benson – Mike Mercer’s Family
 

 

Dan Rozak (healing from back surgery) 

Dr. Paredes Modesto (health issues)     Robert Escobar (health)      

Don Gargiulo PGK (healing of back & health issues)      

George Kubeck      Al Castellano      John Oliver      

 George Limar     Mario Bica (paralysis)     Sam Gloriso (kidney failing) 
 

 

Richardo Brown (back surgery)     Toni – Wife of PGK Carl Cholewinski  

Bob Serb (chemotherapy for cancer) – Bill Serb PGK’s Brother 

Rose – Carlos Chavez PGK’s Wife      Kelly Ann Ford-Harris (breast cancer) 

           Jenny Hayden, Kevin Duronslet (bone cancer), Gary Woods, Ed Pajario (colon cancer) 

Cindy Jones - Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Family & Friends      

Martha Wilcox (cancer treatment) Jim Mangrum, Linda Alder  

- Family & Friends of John Oliver      
 

Reminder – To have anyone placed on this list you can send information to our 

Grand Knight or directly to our Bulletin Editor. 
 

 

   Sick & Distressed 



 

 

 

 

        
Dear Brother Knights, 

 

 I Hope all of you are doing well and getting ready for our Mother’s Day celebration. Big 

thanks to Rick Tkach and all the brother knights who helped with the Day of sharing. Please let us 

continue to work together as a team to make our council great. 

 

 This month, our major event is the Wheel Chair Drive coming up on May 25-26, during all 

the masses. Again, we need help. Please sign-up for one or two of the masses.  

 

Mark your calendar for the following upcoming events: 

 

1. Mother’s Day flower sales Sunday May 12, 2024, 

2. 2024 State Convention: May 16 -19, 2024 at Visalia Convention Center 

3. Wheel Chair Drive May 25 -26, 2024 

 

 

 

Remain blessed. 

Chris Nsor 

  
 

 

Grand Knight 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 [Truck – Boat – Rv – Trailer – etc.] 

To Your Council 
We (Your church) get the funds – You get the write off 

  (714) 768-2757 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

                                            Honoring our Mothers 
 

God felt that honoring our mothers was so important that He mentioned it several times in 

scripture. Deuteronomy 5:16 “Honor your father and your mother, as the Lord your God has 

commanded you, so that you may live long and that it may go well with you in the land the Lord 

your God is giving you. Jesus quoted the Old Testament in Ephesians 6:2 Honor your father and 

mother so that it may go well with you and that you may enjoy life on the earth.” Jesus concern and 

love for His mother was felt so strongly that even as He was dying on the cross He said in John 

19:26-27 “when Jesus saw His mother and His disciple John whom He loved standing nearby He 

said “Women behold your son! Then to the disciple He said behold your mother! And from that hour 

the disciple took Mary into his home and cared for her.” Jesus loved her so much that before He 

breathed His last He made sure she would be cared for. 
NSS 

 

My Mother Kept a Garden 

 
My Mother kept a garden, a garden of the heart, 

She planted all the good things that gave my life a start. 

She turned me to the sunshine and encouraged me to dream, 

Fostering and nurturing the seeds of self-esteem….. 

And when the winds and rain came, she protected me enough- 

But not too much because she knew I’d need to stand up strong and tough. 

Her constant good example always taught me right from wrong- 

Markers for my pathway that will last a lifetime long.  

I am my mother’s garden. I am her legacy- 

And I hope today she feels the love reflected back from me. 
                                                                                                                                     Author Unknown 
 

                        Happy Mother’s Day 
                         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   We support him financially as 

   well as in our Prayers 



 

 

  

 

 

Dear Brother Knights, 
 

 Happy month of May Everyone!  So the month of “May” is named for the Roman goddess, 
“Maia.”  “May” also comes from the Latin word, “maiores,” or “elders”…Let us step up in our roles as 
Knights, and set examples of giving and doing for others, as “elders” do.   
 
Wednesday, May 1st, 10:30 AM 
Our District Deputy and fellow Brother Knight Rolando Arenz, is looking for Knights that can/will 
serve as pallbearers, for Sister Agnes’ funeral at St. Irenaeus Church and for her burial services at 
All Souls Cemetery, Long Beach.  Please contact DD Arenz directly, at (562) 708-0258 
 
Wednesday, May 1st, 7 PM 
Council planning meeting, in classroom #7, at St. Irenaeus Elementary school. 
 
Saturday, May 4th, 7 AM 
HOPE food distribution in the main parking lot of St. Irenaeus Church/School. Please come out and 
show your support for the HOPE program as they provide food to the many, in the community. 
 
Saturday/Sunday, May 4th & 5th. ALL MASSES 
Avocado � Sales.  Brother David Dunn has already sent out an email, to all Knights, that has the 
sign-up sheets for this weekend‘s event. We are hoping to get 4 Knights to volunteer and sell the 
avocados, at the end of each of the Masses for this coming weekend. 
 
Wednesday, May 8th, 5:30 PM (Social)/7 PM (Meeting) 
The meeting will be in the ED. Building. There will be a light snack, prior to the meeting. 
 
Saturday, May 11th, 7 AM 
HOPE food distribution in the main parking lot of St. Irenaeus church/school. Please come out and 
show your support for the HOPE program as they provide food to the many, in the community. 
 
Saturday, May 11, 9:15 AM 
Saint Irenaeus Parish is having a Mother’s Day Champagne Brunch.  There is a Mass that starts 
before the event, at 8:30 AM. We will provide more information at the May 8 meeting, as to what 
capacity the Knights will be assisting with this event. 
 
Saturday/Sunday, May 11 and 12th ALL MASSES 

Rose 🌹 flower sales, for Mother’s Day.  Brother David Dunn has already sent out the email, to all 

Knights, with the sign-up sheets, for the event. We are hoping to get 4 Knights to volunteer and sell 
the roses, at the end of each of the Masses for that weekend. 
 
[Continued on Page 12] 



 

 

 

 

Dear Brother Knights,  

 

 I hope this letter finds you all safe and healthy. 

 

 The name pulled for “Good of the Order” drawing at our April meeting for $10.00 was Jerry 

Ramos, who unfortunately was not present. The May drawing will be for $20.00. You must be 

present at the meeting to win. 

 

 NAME BADGES   Name Badges for new members have arrived. Please come to the May 

Council Meeting on May 8th to pick yours up. I have dozens of new member badges that have never 

been picked up. 

 

 Our 6 Lenten Fish Fries, led by Kevin Connell and George Del Hierro were highly 

successful, netting $4,390.72, which was a $1,373 increase from 2023. Our Raffle for a stay at the 

Hyatt Vacation Club in Escondido was won by Marisol Torres. The Raffle netted $1,815.00, an 

increase of $1,010 increase from last year. A big “Thank You” to Rob Johnson for heading up the 

Raffle, and all our brother Knights who contributed to our success!   

 

 This Fraternal year, 11 new members have joined our Council. We now have a total of 166 

members, including 42 Honorary Life Members who have at least 25 continuous years of service and 

70 candles on their birthday cakes.  

 

 There are still many members who have not paid their 2024 dues yet. Our Council has an 

account funded by member donations to provide dues assistance to help all our Council members 

having financial difficulty to remain in good standing. If you are having difficulty paying your 

dues, please contact me or our Grand Knight. Phone numbers are on the front of this bulletin, or you 

can email me with your information.  

 

 Do not forget to check out our Monthly Bulletin on our website http://www.kofc8599.org 

as it usually includes pictures from our recent Council events. I hope to see all of you at the next 

Council Business Meeting on May 8th. “Good of the Order” drawing will be for $20.00. 

 

[Continued on Page 12]    
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Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 



 

March Meeting 

                       Jerry Romas 

$10.00 

 

 May Meeting = $20.00 

  

          March Meeting = $90.00 

 

 

 

 
  

  

 

1st PLANNING MEETING – Rm7 7:00 PM 

3rd H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

4th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:00 AM 

4th AVOCATO SALES After Masses 

8th MEMBERSHIP MEETING – Ed Building 7:00 PM 

11th-12th AVOCATO SALES After Masses 

12th “MOTHER’S DAY” 

12th MOTHER’S DAY FLOWER SALES After Masses 

14th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30 PM 

16th-19th KC STATE CONVENTION 

17th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

18th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:00 AM 

23th CHAPTER MEETING 7:00 PM 

27th “MEMORIAL DAY” 

31st H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

 

 

1st H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:00 AM 

5th PLANNING MEETING – Rm7 7:00 PM 

7th or 8th COUNCIL’S 40TH ANNIVERSARY PARTY – KNOTT’S 6:00 PM 

11th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30 PM 

12th MEMBERSHIP MEETING – Ed Building 7:00 PM 

14th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

15th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:00 AM 

16th “FATHER’S DAY” 

21st CLERGY NIGHT 5:00 PM 

23th              CHAPTER MEETING 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Dear Brothers, 

 

 “Now is the month of Maying”, a bawdy little tune from 1595 is what I think of as May rolls 

around as I sang madrigals in my youth.  May has always been a special month for me.  It’s my 

birthday month.  It marked the closing days of the school year.  The weather is warm but not hot and 

the days are sufficiently long to have time to enjoy activities in the evening.  

 

 In the Catholic Calendar, we could sing “Now is the Month of Mary!” and we would be 

correct.  May 13 is Our Lady of Fatima, May 24 is Mary, Help of Christians and May 31 is the 

Visitation.  Mother’s Day falls on May 12.  In addition we have the Ascension of Christ on Thursday 

May 9 and Pentecost falls on May 19.  50 Days from Easter Sunday.  May is also Memorial Day, the 

day that the United States has set aside to remember and honor our war dead from all wars.  May 

truly is a blessed month. 

 

 I have described our Knights Calendar as moving in sync with the Liturgical Calendar of the 

Church.  We have two annual events in May that the Knights have become known for at St. 

Irenaeus.  The first is the Mother’s Day Roses fundraiser.  We will be “selling” roses for a suggested 

donation to support the Life Center of Santa Ana which provides free pregnancy tests, ultrasound 

and life imaging and mentoring to support not only new mothers but to continue to walk with 

mothers and fathers after pregnancy. 

 

 On Memorial Day Weekend, the Knights of Columbus raise funds to support Wheel Chairs 

for Veterans.  We purchase wheelchairs through a porganization, which can be donated, to veterans 

who have served our nation and are in need of mobility.  I have been present to several of the Wheel 

Chair donations where the Knights presented a chair and it is heartwarming and gratifying. 

 

 God bless you for all that you do. Thank you for your prayers and support of your Brother 

Knights, of your witness of being a Catholic man in our Community.  Never forget that you are an 

inspiration and a mentor to men in our Parish and you might not even realize it. 

 

Vivat Jesus! 

 

 

David Dunn 

Dadunn528@yahoo.com 

WE4-39-1-10 “Antelope” 

mailto:Dadunn528@yahoo.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 The March for life was April 20th. It was held and well attended at Our Lady of Guadalupe in 
La Habra. Life was celebrated the same day at the Day of Sharing sponsored by the Knights. 
 
 The right to life is given to us all as a gift from God and no one except God can take it away. 

 

Peace in Christ 

  

Vivat Jesus 

Curtis Fuller  

Pro-Life Chairman  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

David Dunn     Rob Johnson     Gus Wahhab     Cirilo Diaz Jr.     Bill Serb PGK     

 Rolly Arenz PGK, DD     David Hallum     John (Jack) Muellerleile 

Bill Mead     Curtis Fuller     Dante Garcia     Rick Tkach     Fr. Binh      

Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM     Jerome Costa     Mike Mercer 

Louis Bloch     Frank Faecke     Don Gargiulo PGK     Paulo Morales 

Mark McEniry F.A. 



 

                        

COMFORT INN 

                                                                               By  

  

  

  

 On Friday, January 26, 2024, I drove Rick and myself to Mater Dolorosa Passionist Retreat 

Center in the green foothills above Sierra Madre, CA. It was my 11th and Rick’s 3rd time there. 

 

 The day was cool but sunny and clear. We drove in the early afternoon to avoid rush hour 

traffic. The Passionist priests established a monastery on several acres 100 years ago! 26 men came 

even before being able to stay on the grounds. They went to a local motel to sleep and returned each 

morning to silently listen under an enormous tree (similar to a rubber tree) that still stands proudly on 

the grounds. The men came to hear sacred scripture and be gently guided to reflect on Jesus’ Passion, 

Death, and Resurrection.  

 

 Nowadays men and women and high school students come there for the same reason. 

Retreatants stay overnight in a large building that accommodates 105 guests and has a beautiful 

wooden panelled chapel, meeting rooms, library, offices, gift shop, and a comfortable dining room. 

The property is replete with nature. Deer and birds are always there, but we have to be careful to 

avoid bear, bobcats, coyotes, rattlesnakes, mountain lions, or other wild critters! 

 

 One may ask, “How in the world can we Christians and other People of God find comfort in 

Jesus’ Passion?”  

  

 We discovered a few golden nuggets that weekend. After checking in, we concluded at the 

Captains’ Meeting with Father Bruno that love evangelizes everyone. Dinner of delicious ground 

beef with tomatoes and noodles, mixed vegetables, jello, a large oatmeal cookie, and water nourished 

us as we visited with some of our fellow 72 retreatants. Across the table from me Roger from East 

Los Angeles lifted my spirits in sharing his journey! He travelled from being a godless youth to his 

present marriage to a beautiful daughter of Christ and mission to bring young folks out of gangs and 

gangster worship to a full life with Jesus. Roger has spoken to their hearts by telling them, “I know, 

I’ve been there.” Grand Silence began after dinner.  

 

 Father Bruno, acting director of Mater Dolorosa, asked us to be silent because it would 

change our life. He said, “Do it for your brother. Speak softly and answer briefly if you need to talk.” 

Father later told us that a new feature, Spiritual Direction from several of eight Spiritual Directors, 

was available. These women had undergone four years of training for those looking for a deeper 

relationship with God. 

 

[Continued Next Month] 



 

 

 Continued  

  

 

 

Viet Quoc Tran 4/5 Victor Carrillo 4/13 Curtis Fuller 4/14 

John Mooney 4/15 Joseph Chavez 4/22 Rev. Juvy Crisotoma 4/26 

Glen Malig 5/2 Alfonso Game 5/5 Carlos Ramirez 5/6 

Jim Bowler 5/8 Alberto Cabral 5/11 Louis Bloch 5/14 

Rev. Edward Lavin 5/17 Rev. Ven Amidar 5/19 Bernie Romaro 5/20 

Stephen Gavlick 5/24 David Dunn 5/28 Tom Cramp 5/30 

Bill Serb 5/30  Kevin Connell 5/30 

 

Vivat Jesus! 

 
Financial Secretary 

mmercer38@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 Continued 

 

Saturday/Sunday, May 25th and 26th, Memorial Day Weekend ALL MASSES 
On this Memorial Day Weekend, our Knights of Columbus Council will be at each of the masses 

collecting donations. Money is used to provide wheelchairs to veterans. While many of us do make 

plans for this extended weekend, I hope that you will be able to set aside at least one of the scheduled 

times to be present and help us collect money for this worthy and recognized event. 

 

May 27th, Memorial Day 
Memorial Day there’s a day where we respect and remember those who sacrifice their lives, in 

military service, to our Nation. We should also remember the families who grieve from such an 

immeasurable loss.   

Stay well and serve well, my Brother Knights! 

 

Paulo Morales 

 

 

Deputy Grand Knight 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sacks – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers  

Gordon Johnson  – Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster 

Conrado Sevilla – Earl Smith - Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres – Thomas 

Nagle Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau - Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo – Kenneth Peterson 

Lloyd Duronslet – William J. Serb III – Peter A. Morales – Virgil Smith – Rolando Arenz 

Richard Tkach 



 

 

  

                                            
 

 

Program Director Paulo Morales – pmmorales7@yahoo.com 761-4287(H) 296-8360(C)   

 Faith Director Frank Faecke – faj8930@sbcglobal.net 768-2757 

   Vocations chairman/RSVP Benjamin Servin – cynthiabenjaminservin@gmail.com (562)805-0501   

   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Open  

   Building the Domestic Church Kiosk Frank Faecke – fjf5176@gmail.com 768-2757 

   Sick & Distressed William Serb III PGK – serbthe3rd@att.net 826-6029 

   Holy Hour Kenneth Harper – kennyboy.191@aol.com (562)261-4049 

   Into the Breach Rick Tkach PGK – Tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Bereavement Liaison Rolly Arenz PGK – Rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 
Community Programs Director Benjamin Servin – cynthiabenjaminservin@gmail.com (562)805-0501  
   Social Activities Chairman George Del Hierro – georgedelhierrio.yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz PGK – Rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258  

   Coats for Kids Jerry Pyne – jerrypyne@aol.com 522-0212 

   Wheelchair Mission Rick Tkach PGK – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes – maparedes02@aol.com 248-9183 

   Ride Share Chairman Open 

   Free Throw Contest Chairman   Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 

   Shrove Tuesday Breakfast Chairman Open 

   Habitat for Humanity Chairman Open 

   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)805-0501 

   Vehicle Donation Chairman Frank Faecke – fjf5176@gmail.com 768-2757 

   Publicity Chairman Irv Cuevas – irvcuevas@gmail.com (310)480-8281 

Life Programs Director Rick Tkach PGK – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289  

   Pro-life Chairman Curtis Fuller – circlehook55@yahoo.com 615-0733 

   Special Olympics Chairman Rick Tkach PGK – tkman9291@aol.co 829-7289 

   Pennies from Heaven Open  

   Novena for Life Open 

   Mass for People with Special Needs Rick Tkach PGK – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Special Needs Drive Rick Tkach PGK – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Mother’s Day Flower Sales Daniel Rozak – tanddan@gmail.com 723-2555 

Family Activities Director Jeff Giacomi – jeffgomi@gmail.com (562)234-9651 

   Food for Families (H.O.P.E.) Kevin Connell – kpconnell1@yahoo.com 821-7576 

   Consecration of the Holy Family Brian Cota – bmnc09@yahoo.com (562)335-0809 

   Family of the Month Bobby Velasquez PGK,PFN,PDD,DM – bvl7cpo@gmail.com 816-5037 

   Family Annual Picnic Jorge Rodriguez – jarodrig@icloud.com (562)522-8342 

   Family Social Night Open  

   Valentine Ladies Night George Del Hierro – georgedelherrio@yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Christmas Party George Del Heirro – georgedelherrio@yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Trunk or Treat Kevin Connell – kpconnell1@yahoo.com 821-7576 

 Louis Bloch – louisbloch@gmail.com (562)229-6040 

   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 

Membership Director Vacant  

   Retention Committee Rick Tkach PGK – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

    Bobby Velasquez PGK,PFN,PDD,DM – bvl7cpo@gmail.com 816-5037 

   Phone Captain Louis Bloch – Louis.bloch@gmail.com (562)229-6040(C) 

Bulletin Editor Bill Serb PGK – serbthe3rd@att.net 826-6029 

 

 

mailto:pmmorales7@yahoo.com
mailto:CIRCLEHOOK55@YAHOO.COM
mailto:Louis.bloch@gmail.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 714.888-6692 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


